
 
 
 

March 6, 2021 
 
 
 
To:  The Westgate CVI School Community, 
 
The Thunder Bay District Health Unit (TBDHU) and Lakehead Public Schools 
would like to inform you that the outbreak at Westgate CVI is considered over.  
The school is no longer considered to be at increased risk related to COVID-19 
stemming from the recent cases. 
 
No additional cases of COVID-19 have been identified and we have no evidence 
that additional spread of the virus occurred in the school setting.  While this is 
reassuring, ongoing vigilance following public health recommendations should be 
followed. 
 
Thank you all for your cooperation in this process.  For further information about 
COVID- 19 and schools, please refer to the TBDHU website: 
TBDHU.com/stopgerms and TBDHU.com/safereturn_parents. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Janet DeMille, CCFP, FRCPC 
Medical Officer of Health 
Thunder Bay District Health Unit 
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